Hamlet of Resolute Bay
P.O. Box 60

Resolute Bay, NU
X0A-0VO0

Phone: (867)252-3616 Fax: (867)988-3771
Email: finclerk@resolute.ca

October 18, 2022

Martyn Unsworth

Professor of Physics / Earth and Atmospheric Sciences
University of Alberta

Edmonton, AB

Canada, T6G 2E3

Dear Martyn,

Re: Letter of Support - Geothermal exploration in Resolute Bay

We are excited to write a letter of support for the Geothermal exploration in Resolute
Bay. We know how important clean energy is in terms of helping Resolute Bay, Nunavut
become a more self-sufficient community while protecting its environment.

This project will likely create local jobs while brining innovation and helping the Nunavut
economy. It will clearly utilize the natural resources in the community and supports
their culture. We feel this project clearly fosters the best interest of all Nunavummiut in

Resolute Bay.

We believe the geothermal exploration in Resolute Bay deserves the support from the
funding organizations that align to the work being done.

Sincerely,

Y4

Mark Amarualik
Mayor



